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Summer is finally here, and we are so excited to spend more time

outside enjoying our wonderful neighborhood. We have already

begun making some landscape updates to prep for the upcoming

hot and humid months. Just like every summer season, the POA

office switches our usual lawn care schedule to a summer

schedule with more frequent cuttings. With the warm months

ahead, the grass grows quickly and needs to be maintained more

often. For empty lot owners, the POA offers grass cutting at a

very reasonable rate. The office also has many recommendations

for lawn services for both lot and residential lawns. 

Along with the lawn maintenance, our groundskeepers have also

been busy removing diseased hedges, Indian Hawthorns, from

the community in common areas between many streets. We

recently learned that Indian hawthorns last approximately 25

years before becoming dormant. With the community being just

about that age, it was clear they needed to be replaced. We are

replacing any that did not return at this point in the season with

distylium, a similar shrub that does not grow as tall and is more

dense—perfect for the medians. 
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This year's Crawfish Boil was a huge success.

Bubba cooked over 450 pounds of crawfish on

six boilers, and we served it to over 115 guests.

Of course, we also had great non-crawfish food

supplied by the Club—chicken tenders, mac n

cheese, and more. The weather was perfect, the

food was great, and the company was even

better. 
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SUMMER IS HERE CONT.

They are also, unlike the hawthorns, insect-resistant, which should help with the mosquitos

that join us each summer. If you have any shrubs that did not grow back yet, you may also

have dormant Indian hawthorns that will need to be removed. Give us a call at the office if you

need any recommendations for removal. 

We also recently paid to have our parkway walls and sign cleaned up in a continued effort to

prep for the summer months. Due to the severity of the current wall state, the Board has

approved additional planting of creeping ivy, which will eventually fill out and cover the entire

length of the Parkway wall. This decision was made after weighing the cost of future cleaning

and painting versus the cost of trimming the ivy. Over the long haul, this will save the POA

thousands of dollars.

CRAWFISH BOIL

We are so thankful for the collective effort of many social committee and board members.

Margeaux, Joanne, Darlene, Joyclen, Jovan, Shanika, Linda, Mary, Janice, Inez, and Victoria

were instrumental in the setup of the event and in serving food and drinks. 

Neighbors got together with neighbors, the weather was great, and the children played – HARD. It

was really great to see all our efforts rewarded with smiles.

With many compliance inspections coming this

season, residents should also be wary of algae

issues on their exterior walls with the hot and

humid months coming up. We recommend

scheduling a power washing service if needed to

avoid a citation. We recommend Renew Pressure

Washing Services, LLC (504) 814-9121, Pretty

Clean Soft Wash (504) 882-3224, and Steve’s

Pressure Washing (504) 392-9408.



This year we reached out to Tapeh's

Water Ice (pictured to the left) and

asked them to join us for this event.

Jovan and Thomas Tapeh are English

Turn residents who brought this

Water Ice concept from Philly. They

exceeded our expectations and will

definitely be included in future events.

We are so thankful for their help. 

If you are looking for a sweet and

cooling treat this summer, check them

out at their Algiers location, at 1624

Newton St. They are open from noon

to 6 pm, Monday through Saturday

each week. 
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Considering this year's event was such a huge

success, many changes will be implemented

next year to make it even better! Some were

lessons learned, and some were pleasant

surprises. 

When recounting the event's pros and cons,

Margeaux was delighted to say they will

double the amount of crawfish they have next

year—600 pounds would be our next goal. She

would also like to start a new tradition of live

crawfish racing with a neat interactive table

for a few live crawfish—this would be such a

great activity with the kids. We also would

like to implement two different serving times

within the tickets; some tickets would be for

the noon serving and the rest for a 2 o'clock

serving.

        

We also plan to implement a stricter RSVP

policy for the next crawfish boil, as no walk-

ins will be allowed. To ensure this we hope to

send more email reminders before the

deadline occurs.  



Enjoy these great

pictures of residents

enjoying the Crawfish

Boil. Thank you to

everyone who shared

this day with us!
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SUMMER CLUB HOURS 
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SPEND YOUR SUMMER BY THE POOL
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NEW SECURITY AND COMPLIANCE OFFICER, 
      TROY A. BUSH
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We would like to warmly welcome our new

Security and Compliance Officer, Troy Bush,

who started just under two weeks ago. Troy

Bush is a retired Police Sergeant with 30

years of law enforcement experience and 18

years of military training through the U.S.

Air Force. Troy also served as a Crime

Prevention Officer, Executive Protection

Officer, D.A.R.E Instructor, G.R.E.A.T

Instructor, and Juvenile Detective. On top of

his extensive work experience, Troy has

participated in a multitude of community

activities, such as serving as a keynote

speaker at local elementary and high school

commencements, volunteering as a baseball 

and football coach for many teams, and regularly conducting Violence Prevention

Workshops with local youth organizations.

He currently lives in Algiers and has been a New Orleans native his entire life. When

reflecting on the opportunity to work with us, he said, “I am very familiar with the

community as I was the sergeant in charge when English Turn had NOPD details. I

have also been the officer to respond to disturbance calls and feel I have a good grasp

of what is required and expected in English Turn.” He sees his new position as a

chance to offer the community his combined law enforcement, military, and security

experience to provide experienced management and risk assessment for the

protection and safety of the residents. 

At this moment, Troy is very eager to meet as many residents as possible and get his

groundings within the neighborhood. If you see him out and about, please do not

hesitate to introduce yourself and meet him face to face. We are thrilled he is here

with us and excited to see his progress.



Two Tulane students, Ali and Sydney, are looking for any families who

need pet sitters for the summer. They both have experience caring for and

training their family's black lab and are also volunteers at Animal Rescue

New Orleans. They come with great recommendations and a very flexible

schedule. If you are interested in hiring them and supporting their summer

venture, please contact them at (949) 273-9985 for more information.
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11-year-old English Turn resident Mason is back in business this summer

season. Mason started his business servicing mailboxes within our

community last year and is continuing his efforts. He is currently charging

$5 per mailbox to clean off bird droppings and dirt, making them shine

beautifully. If you are interested in hiring Mason and supporting his small

business, please contact him at (504) 345-7116.

MASON'S MAILBOX MAKEOVERS

COMMUNITY UPDATES

PET SITTERS FOR SUMMER VACATIONS

LIFEGUARDS NEEDED FOR THE SUMMER

LOOKING FOR A NOTARY?
Looking for a notary? No need to

even leave the neighborhood!  

Call Larry Genin at (504) 487-

0222.

PET WASTE DISPOSAL
Discarded pet waste bags

in storm drains... 

DO NOT DO THIS!

The Country Club is seeking to employ lifeguards and grill servers at the pool. If you are interested

in spending the summer by the pool, stop by the Club to pick up an application. While you are there,

speak with Kevin or Jessica, you just might get hired on the spot!

HAZARDOUS WASTE RECYCLE COLLECTION
The 2022 Household Hazardous Waste Day is scheduled for Saturday, May 14, 2022. The City's

Department of Sanitation only offers a Household Hazardous Waste (HHW) Materials Collection

Day twice a year. It will be held at 2829 Elysian Fields Ave from 8am to 1pm. Items must be

separated from regular recycling in categories such as paint, flammables, chemicals, aerosols,

batteries, light bulbs, and pesticides. Resident Mary Balyeat is taking up a collection of batteries

to deliver to the recycling center on the 14th. There is a bin on the porch of the POA building

for battery collection.



We would like to announce that we have a new POA Administration Assistant, Sophie Novick.

She will be with us until October, when she starts Medical Esthetician school. 

Further Contacts: 

Property Owners Association, (504)391-8000

Margeaux Fanning, margeaux@etpoa.net

Sandra Benenate, sandra@etpoa.net

Editor: Anna Osgood, osgoodanna@gmail.com

 

 

NEWSLETTER RETURNS
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POA REMINDERS:
POA DUES are due in July. The invoices will be sent in June with more

information. Please double-check that the payment address is correct before

mailing your checks. We will also be accepting checks in the office. 

Mark your calendars for the 4th of July Pool Party! We will be collaborating with

the Club this year to throw the best summer event.

Trash pick-up days are still ONLY ONCE PER WEEK on SATURDAY. There are

still many residents leaving cans at the curb on Wednesdays. As soon as it is

learned when twice per week pick-up is reinstated, we will let you know. Recycling

pick-up is still on Monday. Please place the can at the curb no sooner than 4:00

p.m. the evening before.

After a few months of focusing on graduate school, I am officially back with a new

edition of the ETPOA monthly newsletter! After this issue's debut, I hope to receive

quite a bit of your feedback. I would like to know what you want to see again, what you

would like to have added, and any unique content that you would like featured in next

month's issue. We would love this newsletter to represent all of the community's

endeavors and remain a working archive of our successes. Let me know of any exciting

life moments you would like featured. 

You can send any content or recommendations to me at osgoodanna@gmail.com. 

Thank you for your attention and time. I will see you next month with a whole new

issue. Great things are coming. 

Anna Osgood


